City Council Minutes
June 20, 2016

The following are subject to modification and are not official minutes until approved by the Governing Body.

CITY OF COLWICH, KANSAS

CITY ADMINISTRATIVE CENTER

310 S. 2ND STREET

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
JUNE 20, 2016
7:00 P.M.

1. CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Terrence D. Spexarth on Monday, June 20, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. called the regular monthly meeting of the Colwich City Council to order. 
ATTENDANCE
Present were Mayor Terrence D. Spexarth, Councilmembers Robert Winter, Angela Banz Doyle Dodd, Stephanie Guy and Pamela Winegarner.
Staff members present were Ben Mabry, City Engineer, Corey Heck, Public Works Director, Mark Hinkle, Chief of Police, Katie Wetta, Deputy City Clerk, and Diana Brooks, City Clerk.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Spexarth led the audience, staff and Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.
2.
NOTICES AND COMMUNICATIONS
There were no notices or communications.
3.
CITIZEN COMMENTS
There were no citizen comments.
4.
PURCHASE REQUESTS AND ITEMS NEEDING COUNCIL ACTION
A. Review of the request to adopt Ordinance No. 684 amending various chapters of the City Code Book

Ms. Diana K. Brooks, City Clerk informed the Council of changes the State Legislature made to the marijuana violations set to be effective July 1st.  She further stated that the animal code was lacking a provision that allows staff to follow-up with a complaint in Municipal Court for people who refuse to tag their dog.

Councilwoman Guy moved that the Council adopt Ordinance No. 684.  Councilmember Dodd second the motion.  Motion carried 5-0 with Councilwoman Guy voting yea; Councilman Winter voting yea; Councilwoman Winegarner voting yea; Councilwoman Banz voting yea and Councilmember Dodd voting yea. 
5.
CONSENT AGENDA
A.
Approval of the minutes of the May 16, 2016 Council meeting

B.
Approval of the Appropriations Ordinance No. 16-05-02 and 16-06-01
C.
Approval of the May financial reports

D.
Monthly purchase orders
Councilwoman Guy moved that the Council approve the consent agenda as presented. Councilwoman Banz second the motion.  Motion approved 5-0.
6.
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
A.
Heritage Festival

Ms. Mary Ann Morrison stated donation letters would be mailed by the end of the month.
B.
Park Committee


Councilwoman Guy stated the CFAP grant had been submitted with the City’s portion being approximately $3,600.
C.
Marketing Committee


Ms. Brooks reported the logos would be ready from Solutio by late June.
D.
FEMA Committee

Councilman Winter reminded the City Clerk that the remapping of the flood plain would affect storage shed construction.
E.
Library Board – Mayor Spexarth stated the report was in the packet. 
7.
DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

A.
City Engineer –   Ben Mabry, City Engineer stated he was working with the Public Works Director on mapping the utilities.
B.
Fire – Mayor Spexarth presented the monthly report.
C.
Public Works –Corey Heck, Public Works Director presented the monthly report.
D.
Police Department – Chief Hinkle presented the monthly report. 

E.
City Attorney – Mr. Stanley Juhnke, City Attorney stated he had further to report.
F.
City Clerk - Ms. Brooks presented the monthly report and requested the Council set the date for the budget work session.  The consensus of the Council was to meet at 5:00 p.m. on July 18th before the Council meeting.
8.
GOVERNING BODY COMMENTS
Councilwoman Winegarner stated she saw a black dog in Country Hill Addition running at large.
Councilwoman Guy requested that the Lions Club be allowed to purchase a shed and put it on the side of the Fire Station.

Councilmember Dodd moved that the Council allow the Lions to buy and shed and find a place to put it.  Councilwoman Winegarner second the motion.  Motion carried 5-0.

There was discussion regarding the container at the park needing to be moved.  Mayor Spexarth stated he would talk to Andy Buessing regarding the matter.
Councilwoman Guy questioned the placement of the lights at Memorial Park.  The consensus of the Council to place one by the port-a-pottie; the north parking lot; and the south side of the park.

9.
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Mayor Spexarth requested an executive session for discussion of non-elected personnel for a period of 15 minutes to include everyone at the table being the Mayor and Council including Ms. Diana K. Brooks, City Clerk and Corey Heck, Public Works Director, respectively.
Councilmember Dodd moved that the Council recess to executive session for the discussion of non-elected personnel for a period of 15 minutes to include everyone at the table being the Mayor and Council beginning at 7:30 p.m. to include Ms. Diana K. Brooks, City Clerk and Mr. Corey Heck, Public Works Director respectively.  Councilwoman Winegarner second the motion.  Motion carried 5-0.

Councilwoman Guy moved that the Council recess out of executive session at 7:45 p.m. Councilmember Dodd second the motion.  Motion carried 5-0.

Councilwoman Banz moved that the Council move in to regular session at 7:45 p.m.  Councilwoman Winegarner second the motion.  Motion carried 5-0.  

Mayor Spexarth stated no binding action was taken.
Councilwoman Winegarner moved that the Council raise Katie Wetta to an hourly wage of $16.00 per hour.  Councilwoman Banz second the motion.  Motion carried 5-0.

Councilwoman Banz moved that the Council amend Buddy Brittain’s status to full time and increase his base pay to $14.00 per hour effective 6/20/16.  Councilmember Dodd second the motion.  Motion carried 5-0
10.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Councilwoman Winegarner moved for adjournment at 7:50 p.m. Councilwoman Guy second the motion.  Motion approved 5-0.

Respectfully submitted 
Diana K. Brooks, City Clerk
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